
Faculty Development Committee

February 14, 2011 10:00am, Waggoner Conference Room

Agenda

1. Welcome, Prayer

2. Approve Jan 12, 2011 minutes: (http://facdev.wiki.trevecca.edu/fdcMinutes) 
New Business:

3. Minigrant update, Graham Hillard: Minigrant (research) request from Nate Kerr was approved by electronic vote on Feb 2, 2011 (7-Yes, 2-abstain)
4. Student course evaluation report: Graham Hillard, Stephanie Cawthorne, Steve Hoskins

[See attached proposal]
5. 2011-12 Opening Workshop Discussion

· Breakfast

· Greeting and announcements

· Worship and Communion

· Concurrent Session 1 (75 minutes?)

· Lunch

· Concurrent Session 2 (75 minutes?) 

· (dismiss)

· Concurrent sessions for Faculty/Faculty Administrators and Support Staff (number/titles):
(See January 12, minutes)
6. Review of scheduled 2010 Faculty Administrator Meetings
· Debrief: Spring Dinner Meeting (Friday, Jan 28, 2011 4-6:30p): Service Learning 
· Jea Agee presented his sabbatical research on service learning 
· Jamie Casler invited seven community resource persons: 
· Jason Adkins, TNU Environmental Projects
· Abby Buter, Harvest Hands Community Development
· Andrew Crimmins, Room in the Inn
· Rod DeVore, Rocketown 
· Erin Lennon, Trevecca Towers
· Tina Mitchell, Crossbridge
· Destiny Sullivan, Second Harvest Food Bank
· Kathy Mowry reported on Croatia, TAG and Immersion
· Debrief: Jan 31: Sabbatical Reports: Steve Hoskins, Rob Blann, (Jon Burch was at a conference) 

· Feb 28: SACS QEP; Carol Maxson presenter, topics should have broad, grassroots support

· Apr 11(?) TNU Authors and mini-grant reports, led by Ruth Kinnersley and Prilla Speer
Other Business

7. Next meeting Mar 16, 10:00am, Waggoner Conference Room. 
Report/Proposal to Faculty Development Committee regarding Instructor Evaluation Form Change:
1. We propose changing the name of the form from Instructor Evaluation Form to Course Evaluation Form.  The proposed change will remove the idea that the form is an instructor rating form, often based upon Instructor personality, and create a course evaluation form focused on rating course structure, content, and information.

2. We propose that an administrative policy be created to clearly state the purpose(s) that the Course Evaluations will be used for (e.g. yearly evaluations, retention, teacher of the year votes, faculty member of the year choice)

3. We propose that the student information on the evaluation form be broadened to include whether or not the course is a general education course or a major/minor course, the student’s expected grade, and a general record of the student’s attendance in the course.

4. We propose that the rating scale used by students in the evaluation be limited to five possible choices: 5 Strongly Agree   4 Agree   3 Somewhat disagree   2  Disagree 1 Strongly Disagree

5. We propose that each Course Evaluation question include follow-up rationale question/s that allow the student to state why they gave the rating they did in each area.

Proposed Course Evaluation Form

General Student Questions: 
1. Is this course:

A.  a required course for your major/program


B. an elective


C. a general education core requirement 

D. other

2. What grade do you expect to earn in this class?

A
B
C
D
F

3. How many sessions of this class have you missed this semester? 

A. 0 to 2

B. 3 to 5

C. 6 or more

4. What is your current class level? 

	A. Freshman
	B. Sophomore

	C. Junior
	D. Senior

	E. Graduate
	F. Other


Course Evaluation Questions:
1. This course provided me with appropriate learning opportunities—i.e. it used appropriate teaching methods, textbooks, and technology for the subject matter. 

5 - Strongly Agree
4 – Agree
3 - Somewhat Disagree
2 - Disagree
1 - Strongly Disagree
A. Which teaching methods, etc. did you learn the most from?  

B. Which teaching methods, etc. did you learn the least from? 

2. This course provided me with assignments that increased my knowledge of the course subject. 

5 - Strongly Agree
4 – Agree
3 - Somewhat Disagree
2 - Disagree
1 - Strongly Disagree
A. Of the assignments included in this course, I learned the most from . . .


B. Of the assignments included in this course, I learned the least from . . .

3. This course stimulated me to think critically or analytically. 

5 - Strongly Agree
4 – Agree
3 - Somewhat Disagree
2 - Disagree
1 - Strongly Disagree
A. In what ways did the course achieve this objective? 

4. This course integrated faith and learning to the extent made possible by the subject matter.

5 - Strongly Agree
4 – Agree
3 - Somewhat Disagree
2 - Disagree
1 - Strongly Disagree
A. In what ways did the course achieve this objective?

5. Course time was used effectively, e.g. instructor was prepared for class, instructor was knowledgeable in course content.

5 - Strongly Agree
4 – Agree
3 - Somewhat Disagree
2 - Disagree
1 - Strongly Disagree
A. In what ways did the course achieve this objective?

6. This course provided clear goals, expectations, and feedback. 

5 - Strongly Agree
4 – Agree
3 - Somewhat Disagree
2 - Disagree
1 - Strongly Disagree
A. In what ways did the course achieve this objective? 

7. This course provided opportunities for interactive questions and/or discussion.

5 - Strongly Agree
4 – Agree
3 - Somewhat Disagree
2 - Disagree
1 - Strongly Disagree
A. In what ways did the course achieve this objective?

Plan for Summer Sabbatical 2010 (Outcomes and Deliverables) 
Dr. Jon Burch 

Background of Current Issues

A challenge for every lock-step cohort program is maintaining continuity and flow throughout the entirety of the program. As the new director of the Graduate Management programs I have been in discussion with several current and former students regarding this issue.  At the same time, I have been reviewing what our major competitors have been offering in the marketplace.  Several realities have come to light through this review: (1) programs are starting to compete based on “give-aways”.  Schools like Bethel are marketing a free laptop and I-Pod to each incoming students. They are downloading all the software and resources the students will be using during the program and are giving these resources to their students at the beginning of the program. The pitch to students is “you will be learning cutting-edge content, while also polishing your technology skills (Excel, Spreadsheets, data-mining etc.). (2) Several of our competitors are offering an in-class experience, much like Trevecca, but also offer the identical program in a fully online delivery system.   Cumberland advertises their ability to offer their MBA in as little as 14 months.  Granted, that requires their students double-up on classes to meet this deadline, but they are selling their flexibility. 

Our ability to sell “More Than” is our real challenge going forward as we compete in this marketplace.  We must be creative in the ways we deliver our programs. We must be creative in the ways we sell the benefits of our programs. And we need to constantly assess ways we are offering “more than” to our students. I believe this will not only sustain our current enrollment numbers, but will provide us margin to grow going forward.  

My Sabbatical Proposal 


I wanted to use the summer of 2010 to develop a MSM-MBA electronic correspondence than can be accessed through an on-going computer blog or through an electronic download to one’s I-Pod. For several years I have taught the first course in the MSM-MBA program.  The positioning of this course gives me the opportunity to introduce our students to graduate school, to set the bar regarding graduate academic standards, and to lay a framework for Christian scholarship, particularly as it pertains to leadership studies.  This deliverable provides the mechanism for ongoing intentional correspondence throughout the program. 

As a full-time faculty member, this sabbatical also served to greatly increase my knowledge-base in the area of leadership studies; my predominant teaching area at Trevecca. 

As the director of the program, this technology: 

1. Allows us administratively to remain in contact with our students throughout the program, in a more intentional way.  

2. It creates space where guest speakers in our program will be accessible to our students in video/audio formats. 

3. It allows me personally to provide on-going servant-leadership training with our adult students throughout their participation in our program. 

My Sabbatical Deliverables 

As a result of my summer sabbatical: 

1. I created the blog and established the electronic signature required to host the weekly offerings. 

2. I created a “more than” delivery system that will allow us to inform students of professional development opportunities in Middle Tennessee, provide access to guest speaker’s lectures, and provide space for input from various campus areas- alumni services, student development, etc.  

3. I was a keynote speaker at the 2010 Blend Conference in Nashville, Tennessee, where I presented my newly developed leadership model derived from the story of “The Prodigal Son” found in the book of Luke.  

4. I attended the 2010 Global Leadership Summit Conference on August 5th and 6th, where sessions were hosted by Bill Hybels, Jim Collins, Christine Caine, Tony Dungy, Jeff Manion, Daniel Pink, Jack Welch, and T.D. Jakes.   

3.

